

RECEIVED-DOCKETING DIV

115

2008 HAR 31 PM 1: 39

**PUCO** 

March 31, 2008

Attention: Docketing Division Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 180 East Broad Street Columbus, OH 43215

RE: ValTech Communications Case No. 08-361-TP-ATA

Please find attached detariffing changes for Case No. 08-361-TP-ATA for ValTech Communications. Attached are 10 (ten) copies of existing affected tariff sheets marked as Exhibit A. Also attached are 10 (ten) copies of proposed revised tariff sheets marked as Exhibit B. Exhibit C is included to state specific changes made per section, sheet, and page. Exhibit D is an explanation of how ValTech Communications will provide such information to customers of detariff changes. Exhibit E is a copy of our one-time Customer Notice. Attached as Exhibit F is our Affidavit that the Customer Notice described in Exhibit E has been sent to customers.

Thank you,

Raven Robinson

ValTech Communications

Regulatory Manager.

raven.robinson@valtech.info

This is to certify that the images appearing are an accurate and complete reproduction of a case file document delivered in the regular course of business.

Technician SM Date Processed 23108

Phone: 614-575-2900 Fax: 614-575-2903

# The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio TELECOMMUNICATIONS APPLICATION FORM for

## **DETARIFFING AND RELATED ACTIONS**

Per the Commission's 09/19/07 "Implementation Order" in Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD (Effective: 10/01/2007 through 04/01/2008)

In the Matter of the Application of <u>ValTech Communiction</u> to Detariff Certain Tier 2 Services and make other changes related to the Implementation of Case No. 06-1345-TP-ORD	_)	TRF Docket No. 90- Case No. 08 - 361 - TP - A NOTE: Unless you have reserved a fields BLANK.	
Name of Registrant(s) ValTech Communications			
DBA(s) of Registrant(s)			
Address of Registrant(s) 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynolds	burg, OH	<u>43068</u>	
Company Web Address www.valtech.info			
Regulatory Contact Person(s) Raven Robinson		Phone (614) 575-2900	Fax (614) 575-2903
Regulatory Contact Person's Email Address raven.robinson	@valtech.i	nfo	
Contact Person for Annual Report Thomas Duckworth			Phone (614) 575-2900
Address (if different from above)			
Consumer Contact Information Raven Robinson			Phone (614) 575-2900
Address (if different from above)			

#### Part I – Tariffs

Please indicate the Carrier Type and the reason for submitting this form by checking the boxes below.

NOTE: All cases are ATA process cases, tariffs are effective the day they are filed, and remain in effect unless the Commission acts to suspend.

Carrier Type	☐ ILEC		☐ CTS
Business Tier 2 Services			
Residential & Business Toll Services		$\boxtimes$	
Other Changes required by Rule (Describe in detail in Exhibit C)		×	

#### Part II - Exhibits

Note that the following exhibits are required for all filings using this form.

Included	Identified As:	Description of Required Exhibit:
	Exhibit A	The existing affected tariff pages.
	Exhibit B	The proposed revised tariff pages.
	Exhibit C	Matrix or narrative summarizing all changes proposed in the application, and/or other information intended to assist Staff in the review of the Application.
	Exhibit D	Explanation of how the Applicant intends to comply with Rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(3) regarding disclosure of rates, terms, and conditions for detariffed services, including:  • citation to the appropriate Web Page if any, in accordance with rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(4), and/or  • copy of other materials and publications to be used to comply with 4901:1-6-05(G)(3).
	Exhibit E	One-time customer notice of detariffing and related changes consistent with rule 4901:1-06-16(B), including where customers may find the information regarding such services as required by rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(3).
	Exhibit F	Affidavit that the Customer Notice described in Exhibit C has been sent to Customers.

Registrant hereby attests to its compliance with pertinent entries and orders issued by the Commission.

#### **AFFIDAVIT**

#### Compliance with Commission Rules and Service Standards

I am an officer/agent of the applicant corporation, <u>Raven Robinson</u> (Name)

, and am authorized to make this statement on its behalf.

I attest that these tariffs comply with all applicable rules, including the Minimum Telephone Service Standards (MTSS) Pursuant to Chapter 4901:1-5 OAC for the state of Ohio. I understand that tariff notification filings do not imply Commission approval and that the Commission's rules, including the Minimum Telephone Service Standards, as modified and clarified from time to time, supersede any contradictory provisions in our tariff. We will fully comply with the rules of the state of Ohio and understand that noncompliance can result in various penalties, including the suspension of our certificate to operate within the state of Ohio.

I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.

Executed on (Date) March 31, 2008

at (Location) 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

\*(Signature and Title) Lyun Course

(Date) 3/31/08

This affidavit is required for every tariff-affecting filing. It may be signed by counsel or an officer of the applicant, or an authorized agent of the applicant.

#### **VERIFICATION**

I, Raven Robinson

verify that I have utilized the Telecommunications Application Form for Detariffing and Related Actions provided by the Commission and that all of the information submitted here, and all additional information submitted in connection with this case, is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

\*(Signature and Title) Laven Lobinson, Keoulatory MH

(Date) March 31, 2008

\*Verification is required for every filing. It may be signed by counsel or an officer of the applicant, or an authorized agent of the applicant.

Send your completed Application Form, including all required attachments as well as the required number of copies, to:

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Attention: Docketing Division 180 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Or

Make such filing electronically as directed in Case No 06-900-AU-WVR

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

# **EXHIBIT A**

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

<b>SECTION</b>	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<u>SHEET</u>	(C)
A	TITLE SHEET		
В	TABLE OF CONTENTS		Ì
C	EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS		
D	APPLICATION OF TARIFF		
1	DEFINITIONS	1-8	
2	RULES AND REGULATIONS		
2	Undertaking of the Company	1	
2	Prohibited Uses	9	
2	Obligations of the Customer	10	
2	Customer Equipment and Channels	13	
2	Customer Deposits and Advance Payments	15	
2	Payment Arrangements	16	
2	Allowances for Interruptions in Service	21	
2	Cancellation of Service/Termination Liability	22	
2	Customer Liability for Unauthorized Use of the Network	23	
2	Transfers and Assignments	24	
2	Notices and Communications	24	
2	Sales Tax	25	
2	Trouble Shooting at Customer's Premises	25	
2	Service Rearrangements	26	
3	SERVICE CONNECTION		
3	Service Order Charge	1	- 1
3	Restoral Charge	2	
3	Moves, Additions and Changes	2	- L
3	Premises Visit	3	
3	Service Connection Rates	4-4A	
4	REMOTE CALL FORWARD		
4	Service Rates	1	
5	PRIVACY ID		
6	FEATURES and RATES		
6	Custom Calling Service	1	
6	Custom Calling Service Rates	1 <b>0-12</b>	
6	Custom Calling Packages	13-14	
7	SPECIAL PACKAGE OFFERINGS		
7	Special Package Offerings - Residence	1-4	
7	Special Package Offerings - Business	5-8	
			(C)

Issued: April 1, 2008

## **Local Exchange Service**

PUCO Tariff No. 1

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section B Second Revised Sheet 2 Replaces First Revised Sheet 2

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS SECTION SHEET** 8 CALL BLOCKING 8 500 and 900 Call Blocking 1 8 2 Billed Number Screening Service 8 Toll Restriction 3 Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction 8 4-4A 9 **DIRECTORY LISTINGS** 9 Additional Listing 3 9 Joint Users Listings 9 Foreign Exchange Listings Alternate Call Listings 5 **Directory Listing Rates and Charges** 9 7 Non-Published Service 7A Non- Listed Service 9 Non-Address Service 7B 10 DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICE 10 **Directory Assistance Service Rates** 1 1A **Directory Assistance Call Completion** 10 Directory Assistance Call Completion Rates 18 10 OPERATOR ASSISTANCE 11 1-1A Class of Service 11 Timing of Messages 14 11 2 11 Schedules of Rates **Application Periods** 3 11 3 11 Service Charges 11 Operator Inward Assistance Services 12 PROMOTIONAL TRAILS 13 **EXCHANGE AREA and SCHEDULES BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES** 14 Basic Local Service 14 Key and PBX Telephone Services 1 14 2 Direct Inward Dialing (DID) 14 3 14 Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) (N)

(M) Material previously appearing on this page now appears on First Revised Sheet 3.

Issued: April 1, 2008

Effective: April 1, 2008

(M)

# Local Exchange Service PUCO Tariff No. 1

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

Section B First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

<b>SECTION</b>		<u>SHEET</u>	0.0
15	BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE RATES		(M)
15	Zone Charges	4	1
15	End User Access Fee	5	
16	CENTREX SERVICES		
16	Centrex Features	2-3	
16	Centrex Rates and Charges	4-4A	
17	CIRCUIT MILE CHARGES		(M)
17	Exchange Circuits	1	
17	Extension Circuits	1	
17	Rates and Charges	ĪA	
18	LOCAL CALLING AREAS		
18	Exchange Definition	1	
18	Local Calling Area	Ī	
18	Extended Local Calling Service	3	
18	Local Calling Area Service Map	5	
19	TERMINATION OF SERVICES		
19	Termination of Services by the Subscriber's Request	1	
19	Termination of Services by the Company	2	
20	LONG DISTANCE, CALLING CARDS, AND TOLL FREE SERVICES		
20	Long Distance Rates	1	
20	Calling Card Rates	î	
20	Toll Free Rates	1	
	A USA A TWO ALLOWAY	•	
21	Price List	1	

(M) Material now appearing on this page previously appeared on First Revised Sheet 2.

#### Local Exchange Service

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 5 Sheet 1

#### 5. PRIVACY ID

(C)

#### 5.1 Privacy ID Service

- A. Caller ID service is required in order to subscribe to Privacy ID. Tier 2 residential and business services.
- В. Privacy ID provides Caller ID subscribers with the ability to identify unavailable, unknown, blocked and private numbers. Privacy ID intercepts all unidentified calls before the subscriber's telephone rings than asks the caller to state their name or company. Once the calling party has responded, the service rings to the subscriber and announces the calling party's information. The subscriber has the option to accept the call, reject the call, play an announcement to the calling party or forward the call to voicemail.
- C. The Privacy ID subscriber may provide calling parties with a Personal Identification Number (PIN). Use of the PIN allows the calling party to bypass Privacy ID.
- D. Privacy ID is not offered in concurrence with Basic Rate Interface (BRI), Primary Rate Interface (PRI), Centrex, Payphone Line and PBX Trunks.
- E. When the Call Trace and Return Call features are activated on calls intercepted by Privacy ID, the telephone number captured is that of the Service Node, which performs Privacy ID, not the telephone number of the calling party.
- F. The following rates and charges apply to Privacy ID only in Sprint area.

Monthly Rate	
\$5.95	
\$4.95	(Ċ)

Business: Residential:

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 6 First Revised Sheet 11 Replaces Original Sheet 11

### 6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)

#### 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

#### 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

#### A. Sprint Area

11. Opini Alea	<u>Monthl</u>	v Rate	
Features	Residential	Business	
Three-Way Calling	\$3.00	\$3.00	(R)
Call Hold	\$1.25	\$1.70	(24)
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Three-Way Call with Transfer	φσ19-3 	\$5.00	
Basic Call Forwarding	\$3.00	\$4.00	
Call Forwarding Busy/Fixed/Customer Controlled	\$1.25	\$1.50	(T)
Call Forwarding Busy / Customer Programmable	\$1.25	\$1.50	(N)
Call Forwarding No Answer/Fixed/Customer Contro		\$1.50	(T)
Call Forwarding No Answer/Customer Programms		\$1.50	(N)
Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$1.25	\$4.00	` ′
Selective Call Forward	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Fixed Call Forward	\$2.00	\$4.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$2.50	\$4.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$3.00	\$4.00	
Talking Call Waiting	\$2.95	\$2.95	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Second Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Third Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$2.00	\$2.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$3.50	\$3.50	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$4.00	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	N/C	
Per Line Block			
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service			
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$1.50	\$1.50	
and non-listed telephone service			
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Call Trace	\$4.00	\$4.00	
Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	\$5.20	
Selective Call Acceptance	<b>\$</b> 4.50	\$5.00	
Selective Call Rejection	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Selective Call Ring	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$8.50	\$10.00	
Wake-up	\$1.25	\$1.70	
Intercom Service	\$0.75	\$0.75	
Warm Line Transfer	\$2.50	\$3.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	\$5.00	

#### 6. <u>FEATURES and RATES</u> (cont'd)

#### 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

#### 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

#### B. SBC Area

D. SDC Alea	Monthl	v Rate	
<u>Features</u>	Residential	<u>Business</u>	
Three-Way Calling	\$5,00	\$5.00	(I)
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$1.99	\$1.99	(-)
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	\$5.00	(ī)
Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Second Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Third Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$8.00	\$8.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	<b>\$5.00</b>	\$5.00	(I)
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	<b>\$0.95</b>	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	N/C	
Per Line Block			
(A) With subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	N/C	N/C	
(B) Without subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	\$1.50	\$1.50	
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$1.99	\$1.99	
Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	\$5.20	
Selective Call Rejection	\$4.00	\$4.00	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	\$4.00	

#### 6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)

## 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

#### 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

#### C. Verizon Area

C. Verizon Area	Monthl	y Rate	
<u>Features</u>	Residential	Business	
Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Second Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Third Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	N/C	
Per Line Block			
(A) With subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	N/C	N/C	
(B) Without subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	\$2.00	\$2.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Multi-line Hunting / Rotary	\$2.50	\$2.50	(N)
Toll Restriction	\$5.00	\$5.00	(N)

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 6
First Revised Sheet 14
Replaces Original Sheet 14

6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)

#### 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

#### 6.1.4 <u>Custom Calling Packages</u>

The following custom calling packages are available at the following monthly rates for each line. Applicable for Sprint area only.

		<u>Month</u>	ilv Rate	
		<u>Residential</u>	<u>Business</u>	
A.	Advantage Package*			
	Call Waiting Return Call Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting ID Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$17.00	\$17.00	(T) (T)(I)
В.	Essentials Package			
	Call Waiting Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Repeat Dialing Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting ID Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$18.00	\$19.50	(T) (T)
C.	Call Waiting Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Repeat Dialing Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting options Selective Call Rejection Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$21.00	\$24.00	(T) (T)

<sup>\*</sup> Advantage custom calling package is grandfathered. Existing customers may continue to subscribe to this package as long as there is no change to the customer's account.

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 6 Second Revised Sheet 15 Replaces First Revised Sheet 15

- 6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)
- 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)
  - 6.1.4 Custom Calling Packages (cont'd)

		<u>Monthl</u>	ly Rate	
		<b>Residential</b>	Business	
D.	Classics Package			
	Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Caller ID w/Name Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	<b>\$16.00</b>	\$16.00	
E.	Priority Package  Call Forward  Call Forward No Answer / Fixed  Call Forward Busy / Fixed  Enhanced Call Waiting  Caller ID w/Name	N/A	\$14.00	(T) (T)
	Canci ID Willallic	LWEL	@IT/VV	

#### Local Exchange Service

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 7 Sheet 5

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

#### 7.3 Special Package Offerings – Business

(C)

#### 7.3.1 General

Solution packages are optional business service plans. The plans allow a subscriber to receive features and services for a flat monthly rate for each package business line provided. The packages are available for flat rate local exchange service.

#### 7.3.2 Regulations

- A. Solution package subscribers may terminate their plan at any time upon notice to the Company.
- B. The packages are not available with business ISDN-BRI service lines, Payphone Line service or to subscribers who are or become toll restricted.
- C. No more than four (4) business lines can have the Special Package option for each customer Billed Telephone Number account.

(C)

Issued: April 1, 2008

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 7 Sheet 5A

#### 7. <u>Special Package Offerings</u> (cont'd)

#### 7.3 Special Package Offerings - Business (cont'd)

#### 7.3.3 Feature Point Values

A basic feature value is equivalent to one or more feature points. All features can be purchased for the price listed in Section 6.1.3. If a subscriber purchases or uses their feature points for voice mail service, they must also purchase or use feature points for Call Forward Busy and Call Forward No Answer. Feature Point Values are available in SBC and Verizon areas only. Below is a chart of available features equivalent to a feature point.

#### A. SBC Area

Basic Features =	Feature Point Value
Return Call	. 1
Basic Call Forward	1
Call Forward No Answer	1
Call Forward Busy	1
Call Screening	1
Call Waiting	1
Caller ID w/Name & Number	2
Remote Access call Forward	1
Repeat Dial	1
Speed Dial 8	1
Speed Dial 30	2
Three-Way Calling	1
Call Blocking	1
Signal Ring	1
Selective Call Rejection	1

Issued: April 1, 2008 Effective: April 1, 2008

Filed under authority by Order of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio in Case No. 08-361-TP-ATA

(N)

(N)

## 7. Special Package Offerings

#### 7.3 Special Package Offerings - Business (cont'd)

## 7.3.3 Feature Point Values (cont'd)

#### B. <u>Verizon Area</u>

Basic Features =	Feature Point Value
Return Call	1
Basic Call Forward	1
Call Forward No Answer	1
Call Forward Busy	1
Call Forward Busy/No Answer	1
Call Waiting	1
Caller ID w/Name & Number	2
Repeat Dial	1
Speed Dial 8	1
Speed Dial 30	2
Three-Way Calling	1
Call Blocking	1
Signal Ring	1

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 7 Second Revised Sheet 6 Replaces First Revised Sheet 6

#### 7. Special Package Offerings

#### 7.4 Rates and Charges - Business

#### 7.4.1 Business - Sprint Area

		Monthly Rate					
	Rate Schedules: *	<u>1-3</u>	<u>4-6</u>	<u>7-9</u>	<u>10</u>	<u>11-14</u>	
A.	Sure Solution II 1 Flat Local Exchange Service Essentials Package	\$43.95	\$49.95	\$56.95	\$54.95	\$56.95	(T)
В.	Standard Solution II <sup>2</sup> Flat Local Exchange Service Call Waiting Three-Way Calling Call Forward Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$34.95	<b>\$39.95</b>	\$46.95	\$46.95	\$46.95	(C)
C.	Classic Solution <sup>2</sup> Flat Local Exchange Service Classics Package	<b>\$41.95</b>	\$47.95	\$54.95	\$52.95	\$54.95	(C)
D.	Priority Solution Flat Local Exchange Service Priority Package	\$39.95	\$45.95	\$52.95	\$51.95	\$52.95	
E.	Economy Solution Flat Local Exchange Service Choice of two of the following: Call Forward Features (Call I Fixed plus Call Forward Enhanced Call Waiting Caller ID w/Name		No Answ	\$47.95 et/	\$45.95	\$47.95	
	Signal Ring Plus						

<sup>\*</sup> Refer to Section 13.1 for Rate Schedules.

Talking Call Waiting can be added to this Solution package at the monthly rate specified in section 6.1.2.M of this tariff.

Effective February 5, 2008 Standard Solution II and Classic Solution package is grandfathered. Existing customers may continue to subscribe to this package as long as there is no change to the customer's account.

#### Local Exchange Service PUCO Tariff No. 1

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 7 Second Revised Sheet 6A Replaces First Revised Sheet 6A

7.	Special Package	Offerings (	(cont'd	ì
• •	- DOOTS		(	,

- 7.4 Rates and Charges Business (cont'd)
  - 7.4.1 Business Sprint Area (cont'd)

#### **Monthly Rate**

Rate Schedules: \* 1-3 4-6 7-9 10 11-14

F. <u>Economy Solution II</u> 3 \$38.95 \$43.95 \$50.95 \$47.95 \$47.95 (C)

Flat Local Exchange Service Choice of three of the following:

> Call Forward Features (Call Forward No Answer/ Fixed plus Call Forward Busy/Fixed) Enhanced Call Waiting

Enhanced Call Waitir Caller ID w/Name Three-Way Calling Repeat Dialing

G. Rotary Classic Solution \$45.95 \$50

H. Economy Bundle \$38.95 \$43.95 \$50.95 \$47.95

Flat Local Exchange Service Choice of three of the following:

Call Forward Features (Call Forward No Answer/ Fixed plus Call Forward Busy/Fixed) Enhanced Call Waiting

Caller ID w/Name
Three-Way Calling
Return Call

\* Refer to Section 13.1 for Rate Schedules.

Issued: April 1, 2008

Effective February 5, 2008 Economy Solution II package is grandfathered. Existing customers may continue to subscribe to this package as long as there is no change to the customer's account.

Section 7 First Revised Sheet 7 Replaces Original Sheet 7

- 7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)
- 7.4 Rates and Charges Business (cont'd)

#### 7.4.2 Business – SBC Area

	Monthly Rate					
A.	ValPac 1 Flat Local Exchange Service 1 Feature Point *	\$41,99	<b>(I)</b>			
В.	ValPac 2 Flat Local Exchange Service 3 Feature Points *	\$45.99	<b>(I)</b>			
C.	ValPac 3 Flat Local Exchange Service 5 Feature Points *	\$49.99	(1)			
D.	ValPac 4 Flat Local Exchange Service 7 Feature Points *	\$53.99	<b>(1)</b>			
Ē.	ValPac 5 Flat Local Exchange Service 10 Feature Points *	\$59.99	<b>(I)</b>			

\* Refer to Section 7.3.3 for feature points

(C)

#### 7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

#### 7.4 Rates and Charges - Business (cont'd)

7.4.3	Business - Verizon Area	
-------	-------------------------	--

		Monthly Rate		
	Rate Schedules:	<u>1-3</u>	<u>4-6</u>	
Α.	ValPac 1 Flat Local Exchange Service 1 Feature Point *	\$34.99	\$36.99	
В.	ValPac 2 Flat Local Exchange Service 3 Feature Points *	\$36.99	\$39.99	
C.	VaiPac 3 Flat Local Exchange Service 5 Feature Points *	\$42.99	\$42.99	
D.	ValPac 4 Flat Local Exchange Service 7 Feature Points *	\$46.99	\$48.99	
E,	ValPac 5 Flat Local Exchange Service 10 Feature Points *	\$49.99	\$52.99	

Refer to Section 7.3.3 for feature points

#### Local Exchange Service

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 8 Sheet 3

#### 8. <u>Call Blocking Services</u> (cont'd)

#### 8.3 Toll Restriction

(C) ·

**(T)** 

#### 8.3.1 General

Toll Restriction is a service arrangement whereby calls dialed over residence and business line or trunks to other than the local toll free service area, receive a recorded restriction announcement or are automatically routed to the PBX subscriber's attendant position. This is applicable for Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.

(T)

A. Toll Restriction is only available for individual residence and business services.

(C)

B. Toll Restriction will not allow 1+, 0+, 0-, 101XXXX, 500 service code, 900 service code, 700 code toll calls, 1 + 411 Local Information or 555 Toll Information calls and any 1+ Local Calling Plan Calls.

| (T)

C. Toll Restriction does not relieve subscribers of responsibility for calls charged to their telephone number.

(C)

D. Toll Restriction does not provide restriction of non-chargeable calls to numbers such as repair service, 911 or 1+800.

(C)

E. Toll Restriction will not be provided payphone line service.

(C)

F. The Company will not be liable to the subscriber in connection with the inability to access the operator, Directory Assistance, or any non toll free number and any 1+ Local Calling Plan Numbers for any purpose.

(T)

#### 8.3.2 <u>Rates and Charges</u>

**Monthly Rate** 

(T)

Business: Residence: \$5.00 \$5.00

Issued: April 1, 2008

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 8 Sheet 4

8. <u>Call Blocking Services</u> (cont'd)

#### 8.4 Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction

#### 8.4.1 General

- A. Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction prevents the completion of certain types of calls.

  Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction can be provided to individual residence and business line subscribers.
- B. Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction Options 1 and 2 restrict access to 1+, 0+, 0-, and 00-, and restrict access to 01/011+ numbers outside of the North American Numbering Plan. Access to 900, 976, 500 and 700 numbers is also restricted in addition to Directory Assistance and the casual dialing of toll calls (by preceding the telephone number with 101XXXX+). Option 1 additionally restricts access to Toll Free Code numbers. Option 3 only restricts access to 01/011+ numbers outside of the North American Numbering Plan.
- C. Restriction of access to operator services prevents the subscriber from dialing an operator for all purposes, including emergencies, assistance and the placing of toll calls. Operator Services will not be accessible from a line with Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction with Option 1 or 2.
- D. Directory Assistance (411, 1411, 555-1212, 1-555-1212, or 1-NPA-555-1212) will not be accessible from a line with Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction with Option 1 or 2.
- E. All local calls and non-chargeable calls to Company numbers (such as repair service) will be permitted.

(C)

(C)

Issued: April 1, 2008

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 8 Sheet 4A

- 8. <u>Call Blocking Services</u> (cont'd)
- 8.4 <u>Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction</u> (cont'd)

#### 8.4.1 General

(C)

- F. Where facilities allow, N11 (except 411) will only be restricted with Option 1 and 2 if the call terminates outside the local calling area or to a non-toll-free number.
- G. Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction does not restrict calls to 911 emergency reporting services or to 1+710 Government Emergency Telecommunications Service Calls.
- H. Subscribers of Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction are responsible for calls charged to their number through collect and/or third numbering billing, or credit card.

#### 8.4.2 Rates and Charges

The following rates and charges apply to Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction service. This is applicable for Sprint area only.

#### **Monthly Rate**

Option 1:

\$4.00

1+ DDD, 0-, 0+, 00-,

01/011+DDD to numbers outside the

North American Numbering Plan,

Directory Assistance (411, 1411, 555-1212,

1-555-1212, 1-NPA-555-1212), 101XXXX access to toll numbers,

Toll Free Code numbers (1 + 800, 1 + 888),

N11, 500, 700, 900, 976,

Allows 1+710 and 911 calls

Option 2:

\$4.00

1+ DDD, 0-, 0+, 00-,

01/011+DDD to numbers outside the

North American Numbering Plan,

Directory Assistance (411, 1411, 555-1212,

1-555-1212, 1-NPA-555-1212),

101XXXX access to toll numbers,

N11, 500, 700, 900, 976,

Allows toll free, 1+710 and 911 calls

Options 3:

\$4.00

01/011 + DDD to numbers outside

The North American Numbering

Plan

(C)

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.1 <u>Directory Listings</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.1.11 Rates and Charges

Additional listings are provided at the following rates in addition to the rates and charges for associated service and equipment.

		<u>Monthly Rate</u>			
		<u>Residentia</u>	1	<u>Business</u>	
Α.	Additional Listing, each				
	Sprint Area	\$2.50		\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00		\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(I)	<b>\$4.0</b> 0	<b>(I)</b>
В.	Foreign Listing, each				
	Sprint Area	\$2.50		\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00		\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(I)	\$4.00	<b>(I)</b>
C.	Extra Line Matter, each				
	Sprint Area	\$1.50		\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00		\$3.00	
D.	Cross-Reference Listing, each				
	Sprint Area	\$2.50		\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00		\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(I)	\$4.00	(1)

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.2 Private & Semi-Private Listing (cont'd)

#### 9.2.5 <u>Non-Published Service Rates</u>

Non-published telephone service is provided at the following rates and charges in addition to the rates and charges of associated service and equipment. If a request for a non-published telephone number is made at the time of original service, a non-recurring charge will not apply. A request to change a non-published number to the same listed number will not incur a non-recurring charge.

		Monthly Rate		
		Residential	<b>Business</b>	
A.	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	\$3.00	
B.	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20	\$2.20	(I)
C.	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	\$3.50	

#### 9.2.6 Non-Listed Service

Upon request, a subscriber may have the listing of their name, address and telephone number omitted from the directory but included in information records. This semi-private or non-listed service is subject to the following conditions:

- A. The acceptance by the Company of the subscriber's request to omit the listing of their name, address and telephone number from the directory establishes no relationship or obligation, direct or indirect, between the Company and any person other than the subscriber.
- B. In the absence of gross negligence or willful misconduct, no liability for damages arising from the publishing of a non-listed telephone number in the directory will be attached to the Company and when such a listing is published in the directory, the Company's liability will consist of and be limited to a refund of the monthly charges assessed for non-listed service until the issuance of the new directory containing the proper listing.

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.2 Private & Semi-Private Listing (cont'd)

#### 9.2.7 Non-Listed Service Rates

Non-listed telephone service is provided at the following rates and charges in addition to the rates and charges of associated service and equipment. If a request for a non-listed telephone number is made at the time of original service, a non-recurring charge will not apply. A request to change a non-listed telephone number to the same listed number will not incur a non-recurring charge.

		Monthly Rate		
		<u>Residential</u>	<b>Business</b>	
A.	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	\$3.00	
B.	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20	\$2.20	<b>(</b> 1)
C.	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	\$3.50	

#### 9.2.8 Non-Address Service

Upon request, a subscriber may have the listing of their listing as it appears in the directory or on information records, subject to the following conditions:

- A. The acceptance by the Company of the subscriber's request to omit the address from the listing of their telephone number from the directory and information records establishes no relationship or obligation, direct or indirect, between the Company and any person other than the subscriber.
- B. Upon subscriber's request to omit the address from the listing of their telephone number from the directory and information records is free of charge for Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- C. In the absence of gross negligence or willful misconduct, no liability for damages arising from the publishing of the address of a non-address listing in the directory will be attached to the Company and when such a address is published in the directory or information records, the Company's liability will consist of and be limited to a refund of the monthly charges assessed for non-listed service until the issuance of the new directory containing the proper listing.

PUCO Tariff No. 1

Section 14 First Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Original Sheet 2

#### 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

#### 14.1 Business Network Services (cont'd)

#### 14.1.4 Direct Inward Dialing (DID)

- A. Direct Inward Dialing (DID)service provides the central office switching equipment necessary for inward dialing to the telephone stations served by the switching equipment located on the customer's premises.
- B. Direct Inward Dialing (DID) is provided from Telephone Company central office trunk lines to customer premises Telephone Company dial PBX/Key systems and customer-provided PBX/Key systems that are equipped for DID operation.
- C. Direct Inward Dialing (DID) to PBX/Key systems is provided subject to the availability of central office facilities and telephone numbers.
- D. Customer-provided PBX/Key systems will provide for the interception of assigned DID station numbers that are unused.
- E. Individual numbers apply to ISDN-PRI Service Only.
   A. DID Trunk Termination charges are not applicable with ISDN-PRI Service.
- B. The Non-Recurring Charge for Individual Numbers applies on a per order basis. (C)
- H. The following rates and charges are in addition to the rates and charges that are applicable for PBX/Key trunks and involve central office switching equipment arranged for DID.

N	on-Recurring <u>Charge</u>	Monthly <u>Rate</u>	"
Establish DID Trunk Group	\$250.00	\$ 0.00	(0
Blocks of Numbers			
A. Individual Numbers, per numbe	er \$ 10.00	\$ 1.50	
B. Block of 20 DID numbers	\$ 10.00	\$ 25.00	
C. Block of 100 DID numbers	\$ 50.00	<b>\$120.</b> 00	
DID Trunk Termination, per Trunk	\$ 0.00	\$ 16.00	
,			(4

Issued: April 1, 2008

14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)

#### 14.2 Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN)

#### 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II)

#### A. General

Integrated Services Digital Network – Basic Rate Interface II (ISDN-BRI II) is a
local exchange telecommunications service that provides integrated voice and
data communications capability. ISDN-BRI II service supports the
simultaneous transmission of circuit switched voice and circuit switched data
over a single exchange access line.

ISDN-BRI II provides a customer two B-channels with transmission speeds up to 64 Kbps each and one 16 Kbps D-channel. The service provides switched communication paths providing end user access to a variety of circuit-switched services and features including data, voice and video.

#### 2. Service Capabilities

- A. ISDN-BRI II consists of three distinct channels delivered to the customer's premises: two B (bearer) channels and on D (delta) channel. This is also known as 2B+D. ISDN-BRI II is not available in other channel configurations of 1B+D or 0B+D.
- B. The B-channel carries circuit-switched voice and/or circuit-switched data communications at speeds up to 64 Kbps, from the customer's premises, over the loop facility, to the central office. Packet data services are not available over the B-channel.
- C. The D-channel carries administrative signaling at 16 Kbps for call-control for either a voice or data B-channel call on the ISDN-BRI II line. The D-channel does not have voice capability. Packet data services are not available on the D-channel.

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

- 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 14.2 Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) (cont'd)
  - 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)
    - A. General (cont'd)
      - 2. Service Capabilities (cont'd)
        - D. Customers subscribing to ISDN-BRI II must comply with ISDN Basic Rate Network Interface specifications as specified by the Company. The ISDN Basic Rate Interface II is comprised of a limited set of standard usernetwork interfaces. The BIR II customer premises equipment (CPE) located at the customer premises must be compatible with the network interface. This interface is defined as follows:

A two-wire interface is the physical interface between a central office switch equipped with ISDN and the customer premises equipment which is necessary for terminating a telephone circuit or facility at the customer premises.

- 3. Service Capability Packages
  - A. Customers can subscribe to one of the following Service Capability Packages specifying the assignment of each B-channel. Through the North American ISDN Users' Forum, a set of ISDN Service Capability Packages have been defined and given a letter designation. Each of the Service Capability Packages describes a specific interface configuration as well as the features and capabilities of that interface. Detailed technical specifications are defined for each of the Service Capability Packages. These packages have been established to help simplify the ordering, provisioning, and installation of ISDN.
    - 1. Standard ISDN-BRI II (equivalent to package S without features)
      - 1-B Alternate circuit-switched voice/circuit-swtiched data.
      - 1-B Alternate circuit-switched voice/circuit-swtiched data.

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### 14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)

#### 14.2 <u>Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN)</u> (cont'd)

#### 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)

- A. General (cont'd)
  - 3. Service Capability Packages (cont'd)

#### B. Key Telephone Systems

ISDN may be purchased for a Key System in place of a Rotary Access Service (for ISDN-capable Key Systems). If terminating an ISDN-BRI II line into a Key System, the customer can order one of the following Service Capability Packages:

- Package H:
   1-B Voice Only
   1-B Circuit-switched data only
   (Includes Additional Call Offering)
- Package L:
   1-B Circuit-switched data only
   1-B Alternate voice/circuit switched data (Includes Additional Call Offering)

#### 4. Optional Services and Features

The ISDN-BRI II offering provides the customer with the following features, where available.

 Call Pickup – Originating and Terminating – This feature allows a station user to answer any call within an associated pre-designated pickup group. If more than one line within the pickup group has an unanswered incoming call, the call to be answered is selected by the central office switching system.

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)

#### 14.2 <u>Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN)</u> (cont'd)

#### 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)

- A. General (cont'd)
  - 4. Optional Services and Features (cont'd)
    - 2. Flexible Calling This feature includes:
      Hold/Retrieve
      B-Channel Reservation
      Three-Way Conference Calling
      Add-on (previously held conference call)
      Drop Last Call
      Transfer
      No Transfer Restriction
      Consultation Hold
    - Six-Way Conference Calling, Drop, Hold, Transfer This feature
      allows the customer to add up to five parties to an existing call. This
      feature is for voice calls only.
    - 4. Automatic Callback (Repeat Dial) This feature provides automatic callback to the last dialed number
    - 5. Additional Call Offering (ACO) This feature allows multiple call appearances per telephone number (B-channel) per telephone set.
    - 6. Call Forwarding This feature provides the customer with Call Forward Busy and Call Forward No Answer with Message Waiting Indicator, either Visual or Audible.
    - 7. Calling Number Identification This feature permits the customer to receive and display the calling party telephone number for calls placed to the customer.
    - 8. Calling Name Identification This feature permits the customer to receive and display the calling party name for calls placed to the customer.
    - Additional Directory Numbers Additional directory numbers are available on each B-channel in addition to the primary directory number assigned to the B-channel.

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### 14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)

#### 14.2 <u>Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN)</u> (cont'd)

#### 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)

- A. General (cont'd)
  - 4. Optional Services and Features (cont'd)
    - 10. Multi-line Hunt Group This feature is limited to hunting within ISDN-BRI II lines and on an individual customer location basis. Directory numbers within the multi-line hunt group may not have multiple call appearances.
    - Feature Package 1 This package includes: Calling Number ID/Calling Name ID Call Forwarding Flexible Calling Automatic Callback Additional Call Offering

#### B. Regulations

- 1. This service is offered only whee facilities and appropriate technology exist.
- 2. Local circuit-switched voice and data calls will be billed on a flat-rate, reference to Section 15.1 Basic Local Exchange Rates of this tariff.
- 3. The Company shall terminate ISDN-BRI II Services at the Company Network Interface Device (NID) located at the customer's premises.
- Two Primary Directory Numbers will be included with an ISDN-BRI II Service, one for each B-Channel.
- 5. ISDN-compatible customer premises terminal equipment is required for proper operation. It is the customer's responsibility to provide necessary power and obtain such equipment.
- 6. The provisions for temporary suspension of service, as defined in Section 19.2.1 of this tariff, do not apply to ISDN-BRI II Service.

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 14 Original Sheet 3E

- 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 14.2 Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) (cont'd)
  - 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)
    - B. Regulations (cont'd)
      - 7. This service is available only from central offices, which have the necessary facilities to provide ISDN-BRI II on the standard network platform.
      - 8. One directory listing will be provided with ISDN-BRI II.
      - ISDN-BRI II does not provide for the transmission of packet data on either the D-channel or one of the B-channels.
      - 10. ISDN-compatible terminal equipment is a requirement for operation and is the customer's responsibility. ISDN customer-premise equipment is dependent upon commercial power and not power from the Company central office. For their safety and well being, all ISDN customers are encouraged to maintain a non-ISDN access line on the premises for emergency calls in the event of a loss of commercial electrical power. In the event a subscriber elects to disconnect or not maintain a non-ISDN access line, the customer assumes full responsibility for telephone service in the event of an emergency.
      - 11. ISDN-BRI II Service may be terminated in Key Telephone Systems in lieu of Rotary Access Service; however, the Key Telephone System must be ISDN compatible.
      - 12. ISDN BRI II Service for customers subscribing to Rotary Access Service will be provisioned outside the existing hunt group.
      - 13. Verification and Emergency Interrupt service is not available for ISDN-BRI II service.

(Ŋ)

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

## 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

#### 14.2 Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) (cont'd)

#### 14.2.1 Basic Rate Interface II (BRI II) (cont'd)

C.	Ra	tes a	nd Charges	Non-Recurring <u>Charge</u>	Monthly <u>Rate</u>
	1.	SE	RVICE CAPABILITY PACKAG		<del></del>
		A.	Standard ISDN-BRI II Package (Package S without features)	\$200.00	\$35.00
		В.	Package H (Key Telephone System)	\$200.00	\$35.00
		С.	Package L (Key Telephone System)	\$200.00	\$35.00
		D.	Loop Extension	\$ 0.00	<b>\$20.</b> 00

2.	OPTIONAL FEATURES	Monthly
		Rate
	Calling Number/Name ID	\$7.00
	Call Pickup (per member)	\$2.00
	Flexible Calling	\$3.00
	Six-Way Conference Calling	\$5.00
	Automatic Callback (Repeat Dial)	\$2.00
	Additional Call Offering (ACO)	\$4.00
	Call Forwarding	\$1.25
	Additional Directory Number (each)	\$2.00
	Multi-line Hunt Group	\$2.00

3. FEATURE PACKAGE 1 \$12.00

(N)

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 16 Sheet 1

#### 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u>

(N)

#### 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u>

#### 16.1.1 General

Centrex is a central office communications system package provided on individual business lines from digital central office equipment located on Telephone Company premises. Centrex lines may not be terminated on payphone line service. This is applicable for Sprint area only.

#### 16.1.2 Regualtions

- A. Centrex is provided subject to the availability of facilities and central office equipment as determined by the Telephone Company.
- B. Centrex is normally provided on individual business lines form 5-40 lines per location, however, it may be provided on a special assembly basis to customers whose requirements exceed 40 lines per location subject to the availability of facilities and central office equipment.
- C. The quality of transmission for calls utilizing call forwarding or conferencing may very depending on the distance and routing involved.
- D. Some features are incompatible with each other.
- E. Some features require customer-provided equipment, e.g., modems, terminals, etc.
- F. All lines must have access to all chosen system features.
- G. When PBX and/or Key systems are used in association with Centrex service, standard trunk rates will apply as found in Section 15.1, the Centrex system and station features rates in Section 16.1.4

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

#### 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u> (cont'd)

#### 16.1.3 Features

#### A. Basic system features

Access - C.O. from PBX

Access - common control switching arrangement

Access - electronic tandem network

Access - enhanced private switched communication service

Access - special service facilities

Attendant service - centralized, limited to host and remote line equipment

Class of service – fully restricted service

Class of service - semi restricted service

Class of service - toll restricted service

Class of service - unrestricted service

Code call access

Code restriction

Data call protection

Dial pulse conversion

Dial tone upon trunk seizure

Dictation access and control

Direct inward dialing

Direct outward dialing

End - to - end signaling

Feature - activation operational measurements

Flexible intercept

Foreign exchange (FX) line - analog

Foreign exchange (FX) line - digital two-way

Hunting

Immediate answer reporting for ABC

Increase in number of customer groups

Individual line business service - PBX application

Loudspeaker and radio paging access

Loudspeaker paging and line termination rewrite

Multicustomer operation

Night service - fixed

Night service - flexible

Night service - trunk answer from any station

Off premises stations and extensions

Operational measurements - ABC enhanced

Outpulsing to telephone system trunks

Quality control - 100 lines

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 16 Sheet 2A

(N)

### 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

### 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u> (cont'd)

#### 16.1.3 Features (cont'd)

#### A. <u>Basic system features</u> (cont'd)

Service order system
Simplified dialing
Six-port conference circuit use control
Special intercept through service order
Station – to Station calling
Storing of 24 dialed digits
Tandem switching of special service circuits
Uniform numbering plan capability

#### B. Basic standard station features

Automatic line Call forward Call forward, all calls Call forward, Busy Call forward, No Answer Call pickup Call pickup data fill enhancements Call waiting Camp-on with music Consultation hold Customer group transparency Flash translator Meet-me conference Ring again and ring again on hunt groups Speed calling - one short and one long list per station maximum Speed calling group - long list Speed calling individual - long list Speed calling individual - short list Station call park Station controlled conference Three-way conference/transfer

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

(N)

### 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

### 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u> (cont'd)

#### 16.1.3 Features (cont'd)

## C. Basic attendant features

Attendant access to paging

Attendant autodial

Attendant call park recall timer

Attendant call selection

Attendant camp-on

Attendant conference - maximum of six conferences

Attendant control of trunk group access

Attendant locked loop operation

Attendant release upon completion of dialing

Attendant speed calling

Attendant to recorded announcement

Attendant transfer

Automatic recall

**Busy verification** 

Call hold

Call park

Code calling line termination

Delayed operation

Interposition calls and transfers

Lockout

Maintenance and administration position display for attendant

operational measurements

Multiple listed directory numbers

Position busy

Secrecy

Serial call

Straightforward outward completion

Switched loop operation

Through dialing

Timed recall set to zero

Trunk busy verification tone

Trunk group busy indication

Trunk group busy/trunk group access control through special keys

Two-way splitting

Uniform call distribution form queue

Wild card key

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

- 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u> (cont'd)

A.

## 16.1.4 Rates and Charges

<u>Basic</u>	Systen	1	Current <u>Monthly Rate</u>	Maximum <u>Monthly Rate</u>	
1.		ntrex line each, (when no ninated on a Key/PBX S			
	A.	Band 1 (exchange rate schedules 1-4)	\$16.21 for first mile plus \$1.14 for each additional ¼ mile	\$32.42 for first mile plus \$2.28 for each additional ¼ mile	
	В.	Band 2 (exchange rate schedules 5-7, 11-13)	\$18.95 for first mile plus \$1.35 for each additional ¼ mile	\$37.90 for first mile plus \$2.70 for each additional ¼ mile	(T)
	C.	Band 3 (exchange rate schedules 7-9, 14)	\$23.24 for first mile plus \$1.64 for each additional ¼ mile	\$46.48 for first mile plus \$3.28 for each additional 1/4 mile	(T)

2. The distance portion of the above rate is the airline distance between the customer's premises and the central office serving that premises.

3.		ex system and station features (includes -tone calling service), per Centrex line or	Monthly Rate	
	A.	12-month plan	\$5.75	
	B.	24-month plan	\$5.00	
	C.	36-month plan	\$4.75	
	D.	48-month plan	\$4.30	

B. In addition to the rates in Section A, Centrex will incur all filed service order, access line, visit and move and change charges applicable.

Issued: April 1, 2008

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 16 Sheet 3A

- 16. <u>CENTREX SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 16.1 <u>Centrex Services</u> (cont'd)
  - 16.1.4 Rates and Charges (cont'd)
    - C. Basic system and station and attendant features are listed in Section 3, A,B, and C. Any additional categories of features will be provided on a special assemblage offering and will consist of the following:
      - 1. Enhanced business services
      - 2. Station message detail recording basic and enhanced
      - 3. Trunk queuing
      - 4. Business set features
      - 5. Business set display features
      - 6. Large conference
      - 7. Message service
      - 8. Equal access
      - 9. Preset conference
      - 10. Customer data changes
      - 11. Enhanced call forwarding
      - 12. Cut-through dialing
      - 13. Enhanced station features
      - 14. Enhanced dial planning
    - D. Not all additional categories of features are available from all central office locations.

(N)

(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 20 First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1

## 20. LONG DISTANCE, CALLING CARD, AND TOLL FREE SERVICES

## 20.1 Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services

#### 20.1.1 Long Distance Services

The Company offers Long Distance within the Ohio Bell Telephone Company (SBC), Verizon, United and Sprint territories. The monthly fee for business long distance is waived for business subscribers. The monthly fee for residential long distance is waived for residential subscribers if they are employed by the business that has local service with the Company.

	A.	Busines	s Long Distance Servic	Per Minu	e Rate	<u>.</u>	onthly Rate	1
		1.	Business Subscribers	\$0.0	5		\$0.00	
	В.	Residen	ntial Long Distance Serv	Per Minu	e Rate	<u> </u>	onthly Rate	l
		-	loyed by business subscr local service with the Co	\$0.03	5		\$0.00	
			employed by business su service with the Compa	h \$0.05	5		\$5.00	
			employed by the business local service with the Co	\$0.10	)		\$2.00	
			employed by the busines local service with the Co	<b>\$0</b> .1:	5		\$0.00	
20.1.2	Calling	Card Se	ervices	Per Minu	ie Rate	. <u>M</u>	Ionthly Rate	<b>2</b>
	Busines	s and Re	sidential subscribers	\$0.0	5 (1	Γ)	\$0.00	(R)
20.1.3	Toll Fr	ee Serive	ees	<u>Per Minu</u>	ie Rate	. <u>M</u>	Ionthly Rate	2
	Busines	s and Re	sidential subscribers	\$0.0	5 (I	)	\$0.00	(R)

Section 20 Original Sheet 2

(N)

## 20. LONG DISTANCE, CALLING CARD, AND TOLL FREE SERVICES

## 20.1 Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services

### 20.1.4 Business Unlimited Long Distance Plan

The Company offers Unlimited Long Distance to business subscribers within the Ohio Bell Telephone Company (SBC), Verizon, United and Sprint territories.

#### A. Regulations

- 1. The subscriber must have no more than six (6) business lines
- 2. The subscriber must sign a minimum 1-year contract commitment for Local & Long Distance service.
- 3. Every line on the subscriber's account must carry this plan.
- 4. Eligible cities in United and Sprint territories are described in Section 12.3.2 of this tariff.
- 5. All cities in the Ohio Bell Telephone Company (SBC) territory are eligible for this plan.
- 6. All cities in the Verizon territory are eligible for this plan.

#### B. Business Unlimited Long Distance Rates

		Monthly Rate	
1.	First Business line	\$10.00	
2.	Each Additional Business line	\$ 9.00	(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

## **Local Exchange Service**

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 21 Sheet 3

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.3 Privacy ID Service

**REFERENCE: SECTION 5.1** 

**Monthly Rate** 

A. Sprint Area only

Business: Residential: \$5.95 **\$4.95** 

(C)

(C)

Section 21 First Revised Sheet 4 Replaces Original Sheet 4

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u>

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

A. Sprint Area	<u>Monthl</u>	y Rate	
	Residential	Business	
Three-Way Calling	\$3.00	\$3.00	(R)
Call Hold	<b>\$1.25</b>	\$1.70	
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Three-Way Call with Transfer		\$5.00	
Basic Call Forwarding	\$3.00	\$4.00	
Call Forwarding Busy/Fixed/Customer Controlled	<b>\$1.25</b>	\$1.50	(T)
Call Forwarding Busy / Customer Programmabl	e \$1.25	\$1.50	(N)
Call Forwarding No Answer/Fixed/Customer Con	trolled \$1.25	\$1.50	(T)
Call Forwarding No Answer/Customer Program	mable \$1.25	\$1.50	(N)
Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	<b>\$1.25</b>	\$4.00	
Selective Call Forward	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Fixed Call Forward	\$2.00	\$4.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$2.50	\$4.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$3.00	\$4.00	
Talking Call Waiting	\$2.95	\$2.95	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Second Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Third Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$2.00	\$2.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$3.50	\$3.50	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$4.00	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	N/C	
Per Line Block		0	
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service			
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$1.50	\$1.50	
and non-listed telephone service			
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Call Trace	\$4.00	\$4.00	
Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	\$5.20	
Selective Call Acceptance	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Selective Call Rejection	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Selective Call Ring	\$4.50	\$5.00	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$8.50	\$10.00	
Wake-up	\$1.25	\$1.70	
Intercom Service	\$0.75	\$0.75	
Warm Line Transfer	\$2.50	\$3.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	\$5.00	

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 21 Second Revised Sheet 4A Replaces First Revised Sheet 4A

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

В.	SBC Area	Monthl	y Rate	
		Residential	Business	
	Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	\$5.00	<b>(I)</b>
	Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$1.99	\$1.99	
	Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
	Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	\$5.00	(1)
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
	Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
	Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	\$5.00	(T)
	Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	<b>\$</b> 3.70	
	Second Number	\$3.50	<b>\$3.70</b>	
	Third Number	\$3.50	\$3.70	
	Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	\$5. <b>0</b> 0	(I)
	Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$8.00	\$8.00	
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	\$5.00	(I)
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
	Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block Per Line Block	N/C	N/C	
	(A) With subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	N/C	N/C	
	(B) Without subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	\$1.50	\$1.50	
	Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	\$5.00	(T)
	Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$1.99	\$1.9 <del>9</del>	
	Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	\$5.20	
	Selective Call Rejection	\$4.00	\$4.00	
	Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	\$10.00	
	Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	\$4.00	

Section 21 First Revised Sheet 4B Replaces Original Sheet 4B

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

## C. Verizon Area

	<u>Monthl</u>	y Rate	
	<u>Residential</u>	<u>Business</u>	
Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Second Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Third Number	\$7.00	\$7.00	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$5.00 <sup>\\</sup>	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	N/C	
Per Line Block			
(A) With subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	N/C	N/C	
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$2.00	\$2.00	
and non-listed telephone service	•		
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	<b>\$</b> 0.95	\$0.95	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$5.00	\$5.00	
Multi-line Hunting / Rotary	\$2.50	\$2.50	(N)
Toll Restriction	\$5.00	\$5.00	(N)

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 First Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Original Sheet 5

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.5 <u>Custom Calling Packages</u>

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.4** 

**Sprint Area Only** 

		<u>Mont</u>	hly Rate	
		<u>Residential</u>	<u>Business</u>	
A.	Advantage Package	\$17.00	\$17.00	(I)
В.	Essentials Package	\$18.00	\$19.50	
C.	Elite Package	\$21.00	\$24.00	
D.	Classics Package	\$16.00	\$16.00	(R)
E.	Priority Package	N/A	\$14.00	

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 First Revised Sheet 7 Replaces Original Sheet 7

\$50.95

\$47.95

(R)

(N)

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.7 Special Package Offerings - Business

**REFERENCE: SECTION 7.4.1** 

Sprint Area Only

G.

H.

**Rotary Classic Solution** 

**Economy Bundle** 

	Monthly Rate					
	Rate Schedules:	<u>1-3</u>	<u>4-6</u>	<u>7-9</u>	<u>10</u>	<u>11-14</u>
A.	Sure Solution II	\$43.95	\$49.95	\$56.95	\$54.95	\$56.95
В.	Standard Solution II	\$34.95	\$39.95	\$46.95	\$46.95	\$46.95
C.	Classic Solution	\$41.95	\$47.95	\$54.95	\$52.95	\$54.95
D.	Priority Solution	\$39.95	\$45.95	\$52.95	\$51.95	\$52.95
E,	Economy Solution	\$35.95	\$40.95	\$47.95	\$45.95	\$47.95
F.	Economy Solution II	\$38.95	\$43.95	\$50.95	\$47.95	\$47.95

\$45.95 \$50.95 \$55.95 \$50.95

\$38.95 \$43.95 \$50.95 \$47.95

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 First Revised Sheet 9 Replaces Original Sheet 9

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.9 Special Package Offerings - Business

REFERENCE: SECTION 7.4.2

**SBC** Area Only

	· · ·	Monthly Rate			
A.	ValPac 1	\$41.99	<b>(T)</b>		
B.	ValPac 2	\$45.99	(I)		
C.	ValPac 3	\$49.99	(I)		
D.	ValPac 4	\$53.99	<b>(I)</b>		
E.	ValPac 5	\$59.99	(I)		

PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 21 Sheet 11

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

(C)

(C)

## 21.11 Special Package Offerings - Business

REFERENCE: SECTION 7.4.3 Verizon Area Only

	•		Monthly Rate		
		Rate Schedules:	<u>1-3</u>	<u>4-6</u>	
A.	ValPac 1		\$34.99	\$36.99	
В.	ValPac 2		\$36.99	\$39.99	
C.	ValPac 3		\$42.99	\$42.99	
D.	ValPac 4	•	\$46.99	\$48.99	
E.	ValPac 5		\$49.99	\$52.99	

## **Local Exchange Service**

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 21 Sheet 13

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

(C)

## 21.13 Toll Restriction and Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction

REFERENCE: SECTION 8.3.2 & 8.4.2

Mon	thly	Rate
IATOR	LLINIY	rcate

A. Toll Restriction

\$5.00

B. Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction Options 1 through 3 \$4.00

(C)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 21 Third Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 14

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.14 <u>Directory Listings</u>

**REFERENCE: SECTION 9** 

	•	<u>Month</u>	y Rate	
		<u>Residential</u>	<u>Business</u>	
A.	Additional Listing, each			
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00	\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	\$4.00	
В.	Foreign Listing, each			
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00	\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	\$4.00	
C.	Extra Line Matter, each			
	Sprint Area	\$1.50	\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00	\$3.00	
D.	Cross-Reference Listing, each			
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	\$3.00	
	SBC Area	\$2.00	\$3.00	
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	\$4.00	
E.	Private (Non-Published Services)			
	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	\$3.00	
	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20 (I)	\$2.20	(I)
	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	\$3.50	.,
F.	Semi-Private (Non-Listed Services)			
	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	\$3.00	
	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20 (I)	\$2.20	(I)
	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	\$3.50	

## Local Exchange Service

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 PUCO Tariff No. 1 Section 21 Sheet 18

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

(Ç)

## 21.18 Centrex Services

**REFERENCE: SECTION 16.1.4** Sprint Area Only

	·	Current	
		Monthly Rate	
١.	Band 1 (exchange rate schedules 1-4)	\$16.21 for first mile	
		plus \$1.14 for each	
		additional ¼ mile	
<b>.</b>	Band 2 (exchange rate schedules 5-7)	\$18.95 for first mile	
		plus \$1.35 for each	
		additional ¼ mile	
2.	Band 3 (exchange rate schedules (7-9)	\$23.24 for first mile	
	,	plus \$1.64 for each	
		additional ¼ mile	

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 EXHIBIT B

## **EXHIBIT B**

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

Section B First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1

Effective: April 1, 2008

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

<b>SECTION</b>		<u>SHEET</u>
Α	TITLE SHEET	•
В	TABLE OF CONTENTS	
C	EXPLANATION OF SYMBOLS	
D	APPLICATION OF TARIFF	
1	DEFINITIONS	1-8
2	RULES AND REGULATIONS	
2	Undertaking of the Company	1
2	Prohibited Uses	9
2	Obligations of the Customer	10
2	Customer Equipment and Channels	13
2	Customer Deposits and Advance Payments	15
2	Payment Arrangements	16
2	Allowances for Interruptions in Service	21
2	Cancellation of Service/Termination Liability	22
2	Customer Liability for Unauthorized Use of the Network	23
2	Transfers and Assignments	24
2	Notices and Communications	24
2	Sales Tax	25
2	Trouble Shooting at Customer's Premises	25
2	Service Rearrangements	26
3	SERVICE CONNECTION	
3	Service Order Charge	1
3	Restoral Charge	2
3	Moves, Additions and Changes	2
3	Premises Visit	3
3	Service Connection Rates	4-4A
4	REMOTE CALL FORWARD	
4	Service Rates	1
5	PRIVACY ID	
6	FEATURES and RATES	
6	Custom Calling Service	1
6	Custom Calling Service Rates	10-12
6	Custom Calling Packages	13-14
7	SPECIAL PACKAGE OFFERINGS	
7	Special Package Offerings - Residence	1-4
7	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	5-8 (T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

## Local Exchange Service

PUCO Tariff No. 1

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd, Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section B
Third Revised Sheet 2
Replaces Second Revised Sheet 2

#### **TABLE OF CONTENTS SECTION** SHEET 8 CALL BLOCKING 8 500 and 900 Call Blocking 1 2 8 **Billed Number Screening Service** 3 RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE 8 4-4A (T) RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE 8 9 **DIRECTORY LISTINGS Additional Listing** 9 3 9 Joint Users Listings 4 9 Foreign Exchange Listings 9 Alternate Call Listings 4 5 Directory Listing Rates and Charges 7 Non-Published Service Non- Listed Service 7A **7B** Non-Address Service DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICE 10 1 10 Directory Assistance Service Rates 1**A** Directory Assistance Call Completion 10 1B **Directory Assistance Call Completion Rates** 10 **OPERATOR ASSISTANCE** 11 1-1A Class of Service 11 1A 11 Timing of Messages 2 11 Schedules of Rates 3 **Application Periods** 11 3 11 Service Charges 11 Operator Inward Assistance Services PROMOTIONAL TRAILS 12 13 **EXCHANGE AREA and SCHEDULES** 14 **BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES** Basic Local Service 14 1 14 Key and PBX Telephone Services RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE 2 14 **(T)** 3 14 RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (T)

## **Local Exchange Service**

PUCO Tariff No. 1

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section B Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3

## **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

<b>SECTION</b>		<u>SHEET</u>	
15	BASIC LOCAL EXCHANGE RATES		
15	Zone Charges	4	
15	End User Access Fee	5	
16	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE		(T)
16	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	2-3	(T)
16	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	4-4A	(T)
17	CIRCUIT MILE CHARGES		
17	Exchange Circuits	1	
17	Extension Circuits	1	
17	Rates and Charges	1A	
18	LOCAL CALLING AREAS		
18	Exchange Definition	. 1	
18	Local Calling Area	1	
18	Extended Local Calling Service	3	
18	Local Calling Area Service Map	5	
19	TERMINATION OF SERVICES		
19	Termination of Services by the Subscriber's Request	1	
19	Termination of Services by the Company	2	
20	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE		
20	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	1	(T)
20	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	1	(T)
20	RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE	1	(T)
21	Price List	1	

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 5 First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1

#### 5. PRIVACY ID

#### 5.1 Privacy ID Service

- A. Caller ID service is required in order to subscribe to Privacy ID. Tier 2 residential and business services.
- B. Privacy ID provides Caller ID subscribers with the ability to identify unavailable, unknown, blocked and private numbers. Privacy ID intercepts all unidentified calls before the subscriber's telephone rings than asks the caller to state their name or company. Once the calling party has responded, the service rings to the subscriber and announces the calling party's information. The subscriber has the option to accept the call, reject the call, play an announcement to the calling party or forward the call to voicemail.
- C. The Privacy ID subscriber may provide calling parties with a Personal Identification Number (PIN). Use of the PIN allows the calling party to bypass Privacy ID.
- D. Privacy ID is not offered in concurrence with Basic Rate Interface (BRI), Primary Rate Interface (PRI), Centrex, Payphone Line and PBX Trunks.
- E. When the Call Trace and Return Call features are activated on calls intercepted by Privacy ID, the telephone number captured is that of the Service Node, which performs Privacy ID, not the telephone number of the calling party.
- F. The following rates and charges apply to Privacy ID only in Sprint area.

	Monthly Rate	
		(D)
Residential:	\$4.95	

lssued: April 1, 2008 Effective: April 1, 2008

Filed under authority by Order of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

## 6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)

## 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

## A. Sprint Area

A. Sprint Area		
	<u>Monthly</u>	
<u>Features</u>	Residential Rate	(T)
Three-Way Calling	\$3.00	(D)
Call Hold	\$1.25	
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Three-Way Call with Transfer		
Basic Call Forwarding	\$3.00	
Call Forwarding Busy/Fixed/Customer Controlled	<b>\$</b> 1.25	,
Call Forwarding Busy / Customer Programmable	\$1.25	
Call Forwarding No Answer/Fixed/Customer Controlled	\$1.25	
Call Forwarding No Answer/Customer Programmable	\$1.25	
Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$1.25	
Selective Call Forward	<b>\$</b> 4.50	
Fixed Call Forward	\$2.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$2.50	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$3.00	
Talking Call Waiting	<b>\$2.95</b>	
Signal Ring, First Number	<b>\$</b> 3.50	
Second Number	\$3.50	
Third Number	\$3.50	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$2.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$3.50	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$4.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	
Per Line Block		
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service		ì
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$1.50	
and non-listed telephone service		
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$4.50	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Call Trace	<b>\$4.00</b>	
Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	
Selective Call Acceptance	\$4.50	
Selective Call Rejection	\$4.50	
Selective Call Ring	\$4.50	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$8.50	
Wake-up	\$1.25	
Intercom Service	\$0.75	
Warm Line Transfer	\$2.50	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	(D)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 6 Third Revised Sheet 12 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 12

## 6. FEATURES and RATES (cont'd)

## 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

## B. SBC Area

D. SDC Area		
	<u>Monthly</u>	
<u>Features</u>	Residential Rate	(T)
Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	(D)
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$1.99	
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Remote Activation	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	į
Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	
Second Number	\$3.50	
Third Number	\$3.50	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$8.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	
Per Line Block		
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service		
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$1.50	
and non-listed telephone service		
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	<b>\$1.99</b>	
Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	
Selective Call Rejection	\$4.00	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	(D)

## 6. <u>FEATURES and RATES</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1.3 Rates and Charges

## C. Verizon Area

	<b>Monthly</b>	
<u>Features</u>	Residential Rate	(T)
Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	(D)
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	l i
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	ļ
Enhanced Call Forward	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$7.00	
Second Number	\$7.00	}
Third Number	\$7.00	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	ļ
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$5.00	ŀ
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	
Per Line Block		
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service		
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$2.00	
and non-listed telephone service		
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	1
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$5.00	- 1
Multi-line Hunting / Rotary	\$2.50	
Toll Restriction	\$5.00	(D)

6. <u>FEATURES and RATES</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

## 6.1.4 <u>Custom Calling Packages</u>

The following custom calling packages are available at the following monthly rates for each line. Applicable for Sprint area only.

IIIIC. F	applicable for Sprint area only.		
		Monthly Residential Rate	(T)
A.	Advantage Package*		
	Call Waiting Return Call Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting ID Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$17.00	(D)
В.	Essentials Package		
	Call Waiting Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Repeat Dialing Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting ID Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$18.00	(D)
C.	Elite Package		
	Call Waiting Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Repeat Dialing Caller ID w/Name Call Waiting options Selective Call Rejection Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$21.00	(D)
	Can a di trana many / 1 IAVA	φ <b>2</b> 1.00	(~)

<sup>\*</sup> Advantage custom calling package is grandfathered. Existing customers may continue to subscribe to this package as long as there is no change to the customer's account.

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 6 Third Revised Sheet 15 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 15

6.	<b>FEATURES</b>	and RATES	(cont'd)

- 6.1 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)
  - 6.1.4 Custom Calling Packages (cont'd)

		<u>Monthly</u> <u>Residential Rate</u>	<b>(T)</b>
D.	Classics Package		
	Three-Way Calling Call Forward Return Call Caller ID w/Name Call Forward No Answer / Fixed Call Forward Busy / Fixed	\$16.00	(D)
E.	Priority Package  Call Forward  Call Forward No Answer / Fixed  Call Forward Busy / Fixed		·
	Enhanced Call Waiting Caller ID w/Name	N/A	(D)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 7 First Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Original Sheet 5

- 7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)
- 7.3 Special Package Offerings Business

#### 7.3.1 General

Solution packages are optional business service plans. The plans allow a subscriber to receive features and services for a flat monthly rate for each package business line provided. The packages are available for flat rate local exchange service.

## 7.3.2 Regulations

- A. Solution package subscribers may terminate their plan at any time upon notice to the Company.
- B. The packages are not available with business ISDN-BRI service lines, Payphone Line service or to subscribers who are or become toll restricted.
- C. No more than four (4) business lines can have the Special Package option for each customer Billed Telephone Number account.
- D. Business packages can only be purchased in conjunction with non-regulated and/or detariffed services

(N) (N)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 7 First Revised Sheet 5A Replaces Original Sheet 5A

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

7.3 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 7 First Revised Sheet 5B Replaces Original Sheet 5B

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

7.3 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 7 Third Revised Sheet 6 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 6

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- 7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)
- Reserved for Future Use (cont'd) 7.4

(T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 7 Third Revised Sheet 6A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 6A

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

7.4 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd) **(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 7 Second Revised Sheet 7 Replaces First Revised Sheet 7

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

7.4 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd) **(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 7 First Revised Sheet 8 Replaces Original Sheet 8

7. Special Package Offerings (cont'd)

7.4 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 8 First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3

8. Call Blocking Services (cont'd)

8.3 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

## Local Exchange Service

PUCO Tariff No. 1

Section 8 First Revised Sheet 4 Replaces Original Sheet 4

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

8. <u>Call Blocking Services</u> (cont'd)

8.4 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 8 First Revised Sheet 4A Replaces Original Sheet 4A

8. Call Blocking Services (cont'd)

8.4 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

**(T)** 

Section 9
Third Revised Sheet 5
Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.1 <u>Directory Listings</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.1.11 Rates and Charges

Additional listings are provided at the following rates in addition to the rates and charges for associated service and equipment.

		<u>Monthly</u> <u>Residential Rate</u>	(T)
A.	Additional Listing, each		
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)
В.	Foreign Listing, each		
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	<b>(D)</b>
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)
C.	Extra Line Matter, each		
	Sprint Area	<b>\$1.50</b>	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
D.	Cross-Reference Listing, each		
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)

Section 9
Third Revised Sheet 7A
Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7A

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.2 Private & Semi-Private Listing (cont'd)

#### 9.2.5 Non-Published Service Rates

Non-published telephone service is provided at the following rates and charges in addition to the rates and charges of associated service and equipment. If a request for a non-published telephone number is made at the time of original service, a non-recurring charge will not apply. A request to change a non-published number to the same listed number will not incur a non-recurring charge.

	•	<u>Monthly</u> <u>Residential Rate</u>	(T)
A.	Sprint Area, each number	\$3,00	(D)
В.	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20	(D)
C.	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	(D)

#### 9.2.6 Non-Listed Service

Upon request, a subscriber may have the listing of their name, address and telephone number omitted from the directory but included in information records. This semi-private or non-listed service is subject to the following conditions:

- A. The acceptance by the Company of the subscriber's request to omit the listing of their name, address and telephone number from the directory establishes no relationship or obligation, direct or indirect, between the Company and any person other than the subscriber.
- B. In the absence of gross negligence or willful misconduct, no liability for damages arising from the publishing of a non-listed telephone number in the directory will be attached to the Company and when such a listing is published in the directory, the Company's liability will consist of and be limited to a refund of the monthly charges assessed for non-listed service until the issuance of the new directory containing the proper listing.

#### 9. <u>DIRECTORY LISTINGS</u> (cont'd)

#### 9.2 Private & Semi-Private Listing (cont'd)

#### 9.2.7 Non-Listed Service Rates

Non-listed telephone service is provided at the following rates and charges in addition to the rates and charges of associated service and equipment. If a request for a non-listed telephone number is made at the time of original service, a non-recurring charge will not apply. A request to change a non-listed telephone number to the same listed number will not incur a non-recurring charge.

		<u>Monthly</u> <u>Residential Rate</u>	(T)
A.	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	(D)
B.	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20	(D)
C.	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	(D)

#### 9.2.8 Non-Address Service

Upon request, a subscriber may have the listing of their listing as it appears in the directory or on information records, subject to the following conditions:

- A. The acceptance by the Company of the subscriber's request to omit the address from the listing of their telephone number from the directory and information records establishes no relationship or obligation, direct or indirect, between the Company and any person other than the subscriber.
- B. Upon subscriber's request to omit the address from the listing of their telephone number from the directory and information records is free of charge for Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- C. In the absence of gross negligence or willful misconduct, no liability for damages arising from the publishing of the address of a non-address listing in the directory will be attached to the Company and when such a address is published in the directory or information records, the Company's liability will consist of and be limited to a refund of the monthly charges assessed for non-listed service until the issuance of the new directory containing the proper listing.

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 14 Second Revised Sheet 2 Replaces First Revised Sheet 2

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- 14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)
- 14.1 Business Network Services (cont'd)
  - 14.1.4 Reserved for Future Use

(T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- 14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)
- 14.2 Reserved for Future Use

(T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

# **Local Exchange Service**

PUCO Tariff No. 1

Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3A Replaces Original Sheet 3A

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3B Replaces Original Sheet 3B

14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3C Replaces Original Sheet 3C

14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)

14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

**(T)** 

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3D Replaces Original Sheet 3D

14. BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd)

14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd) **(T)** 

Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3E Replaces Original Sheet 3E

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES (cont'd) 14.
- 14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

(T)

Effective: April 1, 2008 Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 14 First Revised Sheet 3F Replaces Original Sheet 3F

- 14. <u>BUSINESS NETWORK SERVICES</u> (cont'd)
- 14.2 Reserved for Future Use (cont'd)

**(T)** 

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 16 First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

**(T)** 

Section 16 First Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Original Sheet 2

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd) (T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 16 First Revised Sheet 2A Replaces Original Sheet 2A

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd)

(T)

Section 16 First Revised Sheet 2B Replaces Original Sheet 2B

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd) (T)

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 16 Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd)

**(T)** 

ValTech Communication Pt 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 16 First Revised Sheet 3A Replaces Original Sheet 3A

16. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd)

(T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 20 Second Revised Sheet 1 Replaces First Revised Sheet 1

20. <u>RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE</u>

**(T)** 

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 20 First Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Original Sheet 2

20. RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE (cont'd)

**(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3

(D)

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.3 Privacy ID Service

**REFERENCE: SECTION 5.1** 

Monthly Rate

A. Sprint Area only

Residential:

\$4.95

.

## 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

#### 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u>

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

A.	Sprint Area	Monthly	
		Residential Rate	(T)
	Three-Way Calling	\$3.00	(D)
	Call Hold	\$1.25	
	Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
	Three-Way Call with Transfer	de larab direc en en	
	Basic Call Forwarding	\$3.00	
	Call Forwarding Busy/Fixed/Customer Controlled	\$1.25	
	Call Forwarding Busy / Customer Programmable	\$1.25	
	Call Forwarding No Answer/Fixed/Customer Controlled	\$1.25	'
	Call Forwarding No Answer/Customer Programmable	\$1.25	
	Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$1.25	
	Selective Call Forward	\$4.50	
	Fixed Call Forward	\$2.00	}
	Enhanced Call Forward	\$2.50	1
	Enhanced Call Waiting	\$3.00	
	Talking Call Waiting	\$2.95	1
	Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	
	Second Number	\$3.50	1
	Third Number	\$3.50	
	Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$2.00	
	Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$3.50	
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$4.00	
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
	Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	1
	Per Line Block		
	(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	
	and non-listed telephone service	- " -	
	(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$1.50	
	and non-listed telephone service	<b>4</b>	
	Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$4.50	
	Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
	Call Trace	\$4.00	
	Selective Call Screening	\$5,20	
	Selective Call Acceptance	\$4.50	
	Selective Call Rejection	\$4.50	l
	Selective Call Ring	\$4.50	
	Caller ID with Name and Number	\$8.50	
	Wake-up	\$1.25	
	Intercom Service	\$0.75	ł
	Warm Line Transfer	\$2.50	
	Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	(D)
	ORODALIOM MANA PAIL DIOM	ΨΤ.ΨΨ	(1)

#### 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

#### 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

B.	SBC Area	<u>Monthly</u> Res <u>idential Rate</u>	(T)
	Three-Way Calling	· \$5.00	(D)
	Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$1.99	Ì
	Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	
	Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	
	Call Forwarding - Don't Answer	\$5.00	
	Call Forwarding - Remote Activation	\$5.00	
	Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	
	Signal Ring, First Number	\$3.50	
	Second Number	\$3.50	
	Third Number	\$3.50	
	Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	
	Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$8.00	
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	
	Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
	Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	
	Per Line Block		
	(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	}
	and non-listed telephone service		
	(B) Without subscribers to non-published and non-listed telephone service	\$1.50	
	Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	
	Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$1.99	
	Selective Call Screening	\$5.20	j
	Selective Call Rejection	\$4.00	
	Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	
	Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$4.00	(D)

Section 21 Second Revised Sheet 4B Replaces First Revised Sheet 4B

#### 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

#### 21.4 <u>Custom Calling Service</u> (cont'd)

**REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.3** 

#### C. Verizon Area

	D.Co., about	
	<u>Monthly</u> Residential Ra <u>te</u>	(T)
Three-Way Calling	\$5.00	(D)
Three-Way Calling Pay Per Use	\$0.95	Ţ
Basic Call Forwarding	\$5.00	
Call Forwarding – Busy	\$5.00	1
Call Forwarding – Don't Answer	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Forward	\$5.00	
Enhanced Call Waiting	\$5.00	
Signal Ring, First Number	\$7.00	
Second Number	\$7.00	
Third Number	\$7.00	
Speed Dial Eight (8)	\$5.00	
Speed Dial Thirty (30)	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial	\$5.00	
Repeat Dialing/Auto Redial Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Calling Party Number Blocking, Per Call Block	N/C	•
Per Line Block		
(A) With subscribers to non-published	N/C	
and non-listed telephone service	te as	•
(B) Without subscribers to non-published	\$2.00	
and non-listed telephone service	<b>#</b> # 00	
Return Call/Automatic Callback	\$5.00	}
Return Call/Automatic Callback Pay Per Use	\$0.95	
Caller ID with Name and Number	\$10.00	
Subscriber Activated Call Block	\$5.00	
Multi-line Hunting / Rotary	\$2.50	
Toll Restriction	\$5.00	(D)

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5

#### 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.5 <u>Custom Calling Packages</u>

REFERENCE: SECTION 6.1.4

**Sprint Area Only** 

		<u>Monthly</u> <u>Residential Rate</u>	(T)
Α.	Advantage Package	\$17.00	(D)
B.	Essentials Package	\$18.00	(D)
C.	Elite Package	\$21.00	(D)
D.	Classics Package	\$16.00	(D)
E.	Priority Package	N/A	(D)

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 Second Revised Sheet 7 Replaces First Revised Sheet 7

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.7 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

PUCO T

Section 21 Second Revised Sheet 9 Replaces First Revised Sheet 9

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

ValTech Communication

2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210

Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

21.9 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 First Revised Sheet 11 Replaces Original Sheet 11

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.11 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

Section 21 First Revised Sheet 13 Replaces Original Sheet 13

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.13 Reserved for Future Use

**(T)** 

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Section 21 Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14

Monthly

#### 21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

## 21.14 <u>Directory Listings</u>

**REFERENCE: SECTION 9** 

		Residential Rate	(T)
A.	Additional Listing, each		` '
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)
B.	Foreign Listing, each		
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)
C.	Extra Line Matter, each		•
	Sprint Area	\$1.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
D.	Cross-Reference Listing, each		
	Sprint Area	\$2.50	(D)
	SBC Area	\$2.00	(D)
	Verizon Area	\$3.00	(D)
E.	Private (Non-Published Services)		
	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	(D)
	SBC Area, each number	\$2,20	(D)
	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	(D)
F.	Semi-Private (Non-Listed Services)		
	Sprint Area, each number	\$3.00	(D)
	SBC Area, each number	\$2.20	(D)
	Verizon Area, each number	\$2.00	(D)

Issued: April 1, 2008

Section 21 First Revised Sheet 18 Replaces Original Sheet 18

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

21. PRICE LIST (cont'd)

21.18 Reserved for Future Use (T)

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 **EXHIBIT C** 

# **EXHIBIT C**

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

- 1. Section B Table of Contents, First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1, Section 7, Sheet 5-8; adds a change in TEXT by removing Special Package Offerings - Business and replaces with Reserved for Future Use.
- 2. Section B Table of Contents, Third Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 2, Section 8, Sheet 3; adds a change in TEXT by removing Toll Restriction and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 3. Section B Table of Contents, Third Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 2, Section 8, Sheet 4-4A; adds a change in TEXT by removing Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 4. Section B Table of Contents, Third Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 2, Section 14, Sheet 2; adds a change in TEXT by removing Direct Inward Dialing (DID) and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 5. Section B Table of Contents, Third Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 2, Section 14, Sheet 3; adds a change in TEXT by removing Intergrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) and replacing with Reserved
- 6. Section B Table of Contents, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3, Section 16; adds a change in TEXT by removing Centrex Services and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 7. Section B Table of Contents, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3, Section 16, Sheet 2-3; adds a change in TEXT by removing Centrex Features and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- Section B Table of Contents, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3, Section 16, Sheet 4-4A; adds a change in TEXT by removing Centrex Rates and Charges and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 9. Section B Table of Contents, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3, Section 20; adds a change in TEXT by removing Long Distance, Calling Cards, and Toll Free Services and replacing with Reserved for
- 10. Section B Table of Contents, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3, Section 20, Sheet 1; adds a change in TEXT by removing Long Distance Rates, Calling Cards Rates, and Toll Free Rates and replacing with Reserved for Future Use.
- 11. Section 5 Privacy ID, First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1, segment 5.1 (F); Discontinues Business Monthly Rate for Privacy ID.
- 12. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 11 Replaces First Revised Sheet 11, segment 6.1.3 (A); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 13. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 11 Replaces First Revised Sheet 11, segment 6.1.3 (A); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the Sprint area.
- 14. Section 6 Features and Rates, Third Revised Sheet 12 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 12, segment 6.1.3 (B); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 15. Section 6 Features and Rates, Third Revised Sheet 12 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 12, segment 6.1.3 (B); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the SBC area.
- 16. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 13 Replaces First Revised Sheet 13, segment 6.1.3 (C); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 17. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 13 Replaces First Revised Sheet 13, segment 6.1.3 (C); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the Verizon area.
- 18. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 14 Replaces First Revised Sheet 14, segment 6.1.4; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 19. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 14 Replaces First Revised Sheet 14, segment 6.1.4 (A); Discontinues the business rate for Advantage Package but not the regulation.
- 20. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 14 Replaces First Revised Sheet 14, segment 6.1.4 (B); Discontinues the business rate for Essentials Package but not the regulation.

- 21. Section 6 Features and Rates, Second Revised Sheet 14 Replaces First Revised Sheet 14, segment 6.1.4 (C); Discontinues the business rate for Elite Package but not the regulation.
- 22. Section 6 Features and Rates, Third Revised Sheet 15 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 15, segment 6.1.4; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 23. Section 6 Features and Rates, Third Revised Sheet 15 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 15, segment 6.1.4 (D); Discontinues the business rate for Classic Package but not the regulation.
- 24. Section 6 Features and Rates, Third Revised Sheet 15 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 15, segment 6.1.4 (E); Discontinues the business rate for Priority Package but not the regulation.
- 25. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, First Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Original Sheet 5, segment 7.3.2 (D); adds NEW regulation as (D) for Special Package Offerings, Business Regulations.
- 26. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, First Revised Sheet 5A Replaces Original Sheet 5A, segment 7.3; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Special Package Offerings Business.
- 27. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, First Revised Sheet 5B Replaces Original Sheet 5B, segment 7.3; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Special Package Offerings Business.
- 28. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, Third Revised Sheet 6 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 6, segment 7.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Rates and Charges Business.
- 29. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, Third Revised Sheet 6A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 6A, segment 7.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Rates and Charges Business.
- 30. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, Second Revised Sheet 7 Replaces First Revised Sheet 7, segment 7.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Rates and Charges Business.
- 31. Section 7 Special Package Offerings, First Revised Sheet 8 Replaces Original Sheet 8, segment 7.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Rates and Charges Business.
- 32. Section 8 Call Blocking Services, First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3, segment 8.3; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Toll Restriction.
- 33. Section 8 Call Blocking Services, First Revised Sheet 4 Replaces Original Sheet 4, segment 8.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction.
- 34. Section 8 Call Blocking Services, First Revised Sheet 4A Replaces Original Sheet 4A, segment 8.4; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction.
- 35. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5, segment 9.1.11; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 36. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5, segment 9.1.11 (A); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Additional Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 37. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5, segment 9.1.11 (B); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Foreign Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 38. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5, segment 9.1.11 (C); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Extra Line Matter in Sprint, and SBC areas.
- 39. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 5 Replaces Second Revised Sheet 5, segment 9.1.11 (D); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Cross Reference Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 40. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7A, segment 9.2.5; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 41. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7A, segment 9.2.5 (A); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Published Service in Sprint area.
- 42. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7A, segment 9.2.5 (B); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Published Service in SBC area.
- 43. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7A, segment 9.2.5 (C); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Published Service in Verizon area.

- 44. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7B Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7B, segment 9.2.7; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 45. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7B Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7B, segment 9.2.7 (A); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Listed Service in Sprint area.
- 46. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7B Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7B, segment 9.2.7 (B); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Listed Service in SBC area.
- 47. Section 9 Directory Listings, Third Revised Sheet 7B Replaces Second Revised Sheet 7B, segment 9.2.7 (C); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Listed Service in Verizon area.
- 48. Section 14 Business Network Services, Second Revised Sheet 2 Replaces First Revised Sheet 2, segment 14.1.4.; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Direct Inward Dialing (DID).
- 49. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 50. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3A Replaces Original Sheet 3A, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 51. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3B Replaces Original Sheet 3B, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 52. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3C Replaces Original Sheet 3C, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 53. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3D Replaces Original Sheet 3D, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 54. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3E Replaces Original Sheet 3E, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 55. Section 14 Business Network Services, First Revised Sheet 3F Replaces Original Sheet 3F, segment 14.2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN).
- 56. Section 16 Centrex Services, First Revised Sheet 1 Replaces Original Sheet 1; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 57. Section 16 Centrex Services, First Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Original Sheet 2; adds a change in **TEXT** for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 58. Section 16 Centrex Services, First Revised Sheet 2A Replaces Original Sheet 2A; adds a change in **TEXT** for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 59. Section 16 Centrex Services, First Revised Sheet 2B Replaces Original Sheet 2B; adds a change in **TEXT** for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 60. Section 16 Centrex Services, Second Revised Sheet 3 Replaces First Revised Sheet 3; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 61. Section 16 Centrex Services, First Revised Sheet 3A Replaces Original Sheet 3A; adds a change in **TEXT** for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.
- 62. Section 20 Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services, Second Revised Sheet 1 Replaces First Revised Sheet 1; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services.

PUCO Tariff No. 1

- 63. Section 20 Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services, First Revised Sheet 2 Replaces Original Sheet 2; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Long Distance, Calling Card, and Toll Free Services.
- 64. Section 21 Price List, First Revised Sheet 3 Replaces Original Sheet 3, segment 21.3 (A); Discontinues Business Monthly Rate for Privacy ID.
- 65. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 4 Replaces First Revised Sheet 4, segment 21.4 (A); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 66. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 4 Replaces First Revised Sheet 4, segment 21.4 (A); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the Sprint area.
- 67. Section 21 Price List, Third Revised Sheet 4A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 4A, segment 21.4 (B); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 68. Section 21 Price List, Third Revised Sheet 4A Replaces Second Revised Sheet 4A, segment 21.4 (B); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the SBC area.
- 69. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 4B Replaces First Revised Sheet 4B, segment 21.4 (C); adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 70. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 4B Replaces First Revised Sheet 4B, segment 21.4 (C); Discontinues the rate of all features listed for Business customers in the Verizon area.
- 71. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 72. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5 (A); **Discontinues** the business rate for Advantage Package but not the regulation.
- 73. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5 (B); Discontinues the business rate for Essentials Package but not the regulation.
- 74. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5 (C); Discontinues the business rate for Elite Package but not the regulation.
- 75. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5 (D); Discontinues the business rate for Classic Package but not the regulation.
- 76. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 5 Replaces First Revised Sheet 5, segment 21.5 (E); Discontinues the business rate for Priority Package but not the regulation.
- 77. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 7 Replaces First Revised Sheet 7, segment 21.7; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Special Package Offerings Business.
- 78. Section 21 Price List, Second Revised Sheet 9 Replaces First Revised Sheet 9, segment 21.9; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Special Package Offerings Business.
- 79. Section 21 Price List, First Revised Sheet 11 Replaces Original Sheet 11, segment 21.11; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Special Package Offerings Business.
- 80. Section 21 Price List, First Revised Sheet 13 Replaces Original Sheet 13, segment 21.13; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Toll Restriction and Toll and Casual Dialing Restriction.
- 81. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14; adds a change in TEXT by removing Monthly Rate; Residential; Business and replacing with Monthly Residential Rate.
- 82. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (A); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Additional Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 83. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (B); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Foreign Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 84. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (C); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Extra Line Matter in Sprint, and SBC areas.
- 85. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (D);
  Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for each Cross Reference Listing in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.

Issued: April 1, 2008

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 Exhibit C Sheet 5

- 86. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (E);
  Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Published Services in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 87. Section 21 Price List, Fourth Revised Sheet 14 Replaces Third Revised Sheet 14, segment 21.14 (F); Discontinues Business Monthly Rates for Non-Listed Services in Sprint, SBC, and Verizon areas.
- 88. Section 21 Price List, First Revised Sheet 18 Replaces Original Sheet 18; adds a change in TEXT for adding Reserved for Future Use due to detariffing Centrex Services.

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 **EXHIBIT D** 

# **EXHIBIT D**

Issued: April 1, 2008

March 31, 2008

RE: ValTech Communications Case No. 08-361-TP-ATA

ValTech Communications intends to comply with Rule 4901:1-6-05(G)(4), O.A.C., regarding disclosure of rates, terms, and conditions for detariffed nonresidential Tier 2 services and toll service by citation of our website <a href="https://www.valtech.info">www.valtech.info</a>.

Thapk you,

Raven Robinson

ValTech Communications

Regulatory Manager.

raven.robinson@valtech.info

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 **EXHIBIT E** 

# **EXHIBIT E**



March 14, 2008

Dear Valued Customers:

Beginning on April 1, 2008 the prices, service descriptions, and the terms and conditions for certain telecommunication services that you are provided by ValTech Communications will no longer be on file with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.

Services that will be affected are; Business features rates, Business packages and rates, Toll Restriction, Toll & Casual Dialing Restriction, Business Directory Listing rates, and Business Network Services such as Direct Inward Dialing (DID), Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN), Primary Rate Interface (PRI/T1), and Centrex Services.

You will be able to find these services at our website www.vatlech.info or you can request a copy of this information by contacting the Customer Service Department at P.O. Box 831 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 or by calling 800-800-7444.

This change does not affect the prices, terms or conditions of those services to which you currently subscribe. These services continue to be regulated by the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.

If you have any questions about this matter, please call ValTech Communications at 1-800-800-7444 or visit us at www.valtech.info.

Sincerely, ValTech Communications

ValTech Communication 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210 Reynoldsburg, OH 43068

**EXHIBIT F** 

# **EXHIBIT F**

Issued: April 1, 2008

#### CUSTOMER NOTICE AFFIDAVIT

STATE OF: OHIO

COUNTY OF: FRANKLIN

## <u>AFFIDAVIT</u>

I Raven Robinson, am an authorized agent of the applicant corporation, ValTech Communications, and am authorized to make this statement on its behalf. I attest that customer notices accompanying this affidavit were sent to affected customers through Bill Insert on March 14, 2008, in accordance with Rule 4901:1-6-16, Ohio Administrative Code. I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct.

Executed on March 31, 2008 at 2020 Brice Rd. Suite 210, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068 (Date) (Location)

(Signature and Title)

Subscribed and sworn to before me this

**Notary Public** 

My Commission Expires:

KIMBERLY A. JONES Notary Public In and for the State of Ohio My Commission Expires

11-9-09